InterReligious Task Force on Central America 

3606 Bridge Avenue, Cleveland, Ohio 44113

tel: 216.961.0003   fax: 216.961.0002   e-mail: irtf@igc.org

	via fax: 011 502 775 1645

Lic. Rodolfo Hernandez

Fiscal Distrital del Ministerio Publico de Guatemala
	via fax: 011 502 253 0801

Eduardo Stein Barillas

Vice President of the Republic of Guatemala

	via fax: 011 502 775 1370

Norberto Revolorio Hernandez

Jefe de Estación PNC Coatepeque, Quetzalenango



July 22, 2004

Dear Sirs:

We, members of the InterReligious Task Force, are extremely concerned for the safety of Margarita Perez Aguilar, José Elias Juarez, their 13-year-old son, and their 15-year-old daughter. On July 6, while the children were washing clothes near their home, two men in balaclavas attacked them, dragged them at gunpoint to nearby coffee trees and tied them up using the children's own clothing.  One man raped the girl while the other kept watch.  Plantation workers, looking for the missing children, found them an hour later.  On July 7, the children's parents, active members of the Maria Lourdes Plantation Trade Union, filed a complaint with the Public Prosecutor's Office and the Human Rights Procurator.  In her testimony, the girl identified the man who kept watch as the Manager of the Maria Lourdes Plantation.  On July 8, the local Forensic Medical Official examined the girl and confirmed that she had been raped. Later that day, lawyers acting for the Maria Lourdes Plantation warned other union members that they would be arrested if they involved the plantation manager in the rape complaint. The threats were made via a third party.  No arrests warrants have yet been issued in connection with this attack. 

This is the latest in a long series of offenses against Maria Lourdes Plantation Trade Union members who have suffered continuous intimidation, including being fired for joining the union, having their houses demolished on the grounds that they were erected without permission, being charged with assault and robbery as reprisals for taking part in union activities, and being threatened with death and rape. In March of this year, the plantation manager offered a reward to any of the plantation’s private security guards who raped a female associated with the union. 

We strongly urge you to:

· conduct a full, prompt and impartial investigation into the beating of the son and daughter and rape of the 15-year-old daughter of Margarita Perez Aguilar and Jose Elias Juarez, make the results public and bring those found responsible to justice;

· conduct an investigation into why people who reported the rape were threatened with arrest;
· take immediate measures to end the intimidation of Maria Lourdes Plantation Trade Union members so that they can defend their rights without fear of retaliation or punishment. 

Sincerely,

Brian J. Stefan Szittai 

Coordinator

cc:
Licenciado Manuel Arturo Soto Aguirre, Minister of the Interior~ via fax: 011 502 362 0237

      
Luis Alfonso Rosales Marroquin, Attorney General~ via fax: 011 502 248 3228

      
   Ambassador Jose Guillermo Castillo, Embassy of Guatemala ~ via fax: 1 202 745 1908

The following people hereby urge that you take action on this matter as indicated in this letter.
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